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Canada Energy Regulator 
Suite 210, 517 – 10th Avenue SW 
Calgary, AB  T2R 0A8 
 
Attention:  Ramona Sladic, Secretary of the Board 
 
Dear Ms. Sladic, 
 
Re: Enbridge Pipelines Inc. 
 Mainline Tolling Settlement and Final Toll Application 
 
Enclosed for filing with the Commission of the Canada Energy Regulator (the “Commission” or 
“CER”) is the Application of Enbridge Pipelines Inc. ("Enbridge") for approval of the Mainline 
Tolling Settlement ("MTS") for tolls on the Canadian Mainline for the period of July 1, 2021 to 
December 31, 2028. The Application also seeks approval of final tolls on the Canadian Mainline 
from July 1, 2021 to the month in which the new tolls calculated in accordance with the MTS 
take effect following MTS approval. 
 
The MTS is the product of nearly two years of negotiations between Enbridge and stakeholders, 
with engagement commencing in late January 2022 and culminating with a vote of the 
Representative Shipper Group to approve the MTS on December 14, 2023. The MTS 
negotiations were conducted in accordance with the Commission’s Revised Guidelines for 
Negotiated Settlements of Traffic, Tolls and Tariffs. The Application outlines the MTS 
negotiation process and the support obtained for its implementation and approval by the CER. 
Enbridge is not aware of outstanding concerns or objections with respect to the MTS and 
believes that all parties having an interest in Enbridge’s traffic, tolls and tariffs were afforded a 
fair opportunity to participate and have their interests recognized and appropriately weighed 
during the course of the MTS negotiations. 
 
Enbridge submits that the tolls that would result from the approval of the MTS as well as the 
final tolls requested in the Application are just and reasonable and not unjustly discriminatory. 
 
In making this filing, Enbridge is concurrently providing notice of the filing to Enbridge Mainline 
shippers and other interested parties, as well as tariff subscribers. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this application, please contact the undersigned. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Kristi Millar 
Senior Legal Counsel 
 
Enclosure 


